
Westfield Primary Community School 
Askham Lane 

  Acomb 
YORK 

YO24 3HP 
Tel: 01904 555295 

 
Email: office@westfieldprimary.co.uk 

Website: www.westfieldprimary.co.uk  
 

 

Please note that to protect our children the school gates are locked between the hours of 8.30am and 9.05am and 2.45pm and 3.30pm. 
If you are travelling to school by car during these times, please be aware that you could be locked in the school car park. Please find 
alternative parking outside the school gates, if required. 

 

                                                                                                                                                       

 
 Headteacher : Lamara Taylor 

 

Where children come first 

Friday 19th July 2024 
End of Year Newsletter 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
How lovely that the sun is finally shining for the last day of the school year.  Summer term has 
been so very busy and thank you as always for your fantastic support at the events. The children 
love sharing things with you, although I don’t think we will ever manage to stop the tears when 
EYFS say goodbye and they have to return to class.  
 
Our Reception graduation was super cute and, when they 
sang You Are My Sunshine, there were lots of wobbly lips 
in the audience. We are so proud of the start they have 
made to Westfield and hope you can also see the 
progress they have made in their first year of school.  
 

On Monday and Tuesday, Year 6 unveiled their summer 
showbiz spectacular: Mulan. Families and other invited 
guests enjoyed two fantastic evenings of drama, singing 
and dancing performed by our amazing Y6 leavers. The children have worked incredibly hard to 
deliver a truly brilliant team effort. There was something for everyone: dramatic avalanches, 
terrifying Huns, brave soldiers, a glam squad and lots more. The crowd roared with laughter as 
Mushu (the hapless, fireless, fire-breathing dragon) and Mulan (disguised as soldier Fa Ping) 
found themselves in some very sticky situations. From lighting and sound, to props and setting, 
every Year 6 pupil played an important part in making the summer show two fantastic nights to 
remember. 

 

We wish all of our leavers a fond farewell. They are a brilliant cohort of children and will be 
greatly missed however we know they are in a great place to move on to secondary school.  
 
We hope you’ve enjoyed the social media posts throughout the year. Here’s a couple of the 
children’s highlights: 
 
 
  

http://www.westfieldprimary.co.uk/


 

Outdoor Play And Learning (OPAL) has been a huge success and we love that the children 
now enjoy their playtimes. The teamwork and kindness the children show to one another is 
incredible and we look forward to continuing our journey next year - so watch this space! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Changes to the school day 
 
 

From September, all schools are required to provide children in Years 1-6 with 32.5 hour 
week. Our Key Stage 2 children already access this, so we just need to extend the school day 
for all children in Key Stage 1. This does not include EYFS. 
 
 

EYFS 8:40am - 3:00pm Doors open at 8:35am 

Key Stage 1 (Y1 and Y2) 8:40am - 3:10pm Doors open at 8:35am 

Key Stage 2 (Y3, Y4, Y5 
& Y6) 

8:45am - 3:15pm Doors open at 8:40am 

 
All that is left is to wish you all a very happy and enjoyable summer break. We look forward to 
welcoming children back to school on Wednesday 4th September.  
 
Best wishes 
 
 
Lamara Taylor  
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 

 


